
September 17, 2024 

SCOR Economic Development Corporation 
4 Elm Street 
Tillsonburg, Ontario N4G 0B4 

Email only: kimberly.earls@scorregion.com 

Attention: Kimberly Earls, Executive Director 

Dear Kimberly:  

RE: County of Oxford Notice of Resignation 

This correspondence serves to inform you and the Board Members of South Central Ontario 
Region Economic Development Corporation, pursuant to Section 9.3 – Resignation of the 
South Central Ontario Region (SCOR) Economic Development Corporation General Operating 
By-law Number 1, of the following resolution adopted by Oxford County Council at their 
meeting held September 11, 2024: 

“That Oxford County Council direct staff to provide SCOR (South Central Ontario 
Region) the required one-year notice that Oxford County will be leaving as a member of 
the EDC (Economic Development Corporation); 
And further, Council direct staff to provide all current members of SCOR with a copy of 
the notice of resignation within 60 days of the passing of this motion.” 

Notwithstanding the foregoing, Council recognizes the value of SCOR’s past achievements, 
most predominantly supporting a successful transition away from an economy heavily 
concentrated on the tobacco industry through its demise.  

County Council cited their decision for this notice as forward looking, to ensure the County 
invests its resources in the future in initiatives that most effectively meet the County’s 2023-
2026 Strategic Plan and directives.  

As stated above, this correspondence fulfills the notice requirements by providing twelve 
months’ notice of the County’s intention to resign from SCOR EDC, and notification within 60 
days to the other Members of the Corporation. 
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I would like to take this opportunity to express our appreciation for your Board and staffs’ 
commitment to supporting our region since 2010 and wish you success achieving the Board’s 
ongoing projects.  

Sincerely, 

Benjamin R. Addley  
Chief Administrative Officer 

cc.  
The Corporation of the County of Brant – Warden David Bailey David.Bailey@brant.ca  
The Corporation of the County of Elgin – Warden Ed Ketchabaw eketchabaw@bayham.on.ca  
The Corporation of the County of Middlesex – Warden Aina DeViet adeviet@middlesex.ca  
The Corporation of the County of Norfolk – Warden Amy Martin amy.martin@norfolkcounty.ca 
SCOR Member CAOs and Clerks 
Oxford County Warden, Marcus Ryan  mryan@oxfordcounty.ca 
Oxford County Area Municipal CAOs and Clerks 
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